
June 11, 2024 
          This is a report of the regular meeting of the Rossville Town Council on Tuesday, 
June 11, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at the Rossville Town Hall. 

On call of the roll:  Stan Cox, Sally McGill, and Ben Kellogg. 
Also present were Robert Shaffer, Chad Colby, Deb & Steve Bowman, Ed 

Underwood, Shawn Morris, Julie Gable, Brett Woodard, and Liz Stitzel. 
Stan Cox called the meeting to order. Sally McGill made a motion to accept last 

month’s minutes. Ben Kellogg seconded. Motion was approved by council. 
Town Marshal Ed Underwood discussed stolen gravel with the council, stating he 

is in the process of collecting money from the subject. Marshall Underwood introduced 
the name of new deputy, Spencer Kingery. Marshall Underwood informed the council 
that he applied for a grant for $136k for handheld and car radios. Marshall Underwood 
asked the council for 20 additional patrol hours/week during Summer break. McGill 
made a motion to accept the hours, Kellogg seconded. Marshall Underwood asked the 
council for permission to utilize the park pavilion for training in October, McGill made a 
motion to accept the proposal, Kellogg seconded. 

Liz Stitzel, from APC, proposed LUPARO 0624385, explaining new flood plain 
amendments and additions. Council tabled adoption of plan to be voted on next 
meeting. Council asked town lawyer, Bob Shaffer, to review and advise council. 

Chad Colby discussed the IDEM inspection with council, Rieth-Riley pay request 
of $17,000 for finalization of the East North St project, which McGill made motion to 
settle and Kellogg seconded, shared staffing concerns, and discussed hanging basket 
bracket cost. 

Bob Shaffer agreed to meet with council and Township Trustees for a special 
meeting on 06/18/2024 to discuss little league field. 

Julie Gable discussed with council that 2 trailers need to be removed from the 
town streets that have been unhitched and unplated for more than a year. 

 
 
 
 

 

Attest:____________________                      _____________________ 
 Brooke Meeks                                       Stan Cox, President of the Council 
 Clerk Treasurer      
 Rossville, IN  46065 


